Pastor
Rev. John T. Nguyen

Permanent Deacon
Deacon Thomas Spalding (Retired)

Parish Secretary and Bookkeeper
Mrs. Rebekah J. Guyther

Religious Education Coordinator
Mrs. Christine H. Biglin

Schedule of Masses
Saturday: 4:00 p.m.

Sunday: 8:30 a.m. and 11:00 a.m.
Tuesday - Saturday: 8:00 a.m.
Holy days as announced

Parish Office Hours 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.

Weekdays
Closed on Monday

Sacrament of Reconciliation
Fourth Friday: 8:30 a.m. - 9:30 a.m.
Saturday: 3:00 p.m. - 3:45 p.m.

Our Lady s
Catholic Church

Church — 41410 Medley's Neck Road
Rectory — 41348 Medley's Neck Road
Leonardtown, Maryland 20650
301-475-8403 — Fax: 301-475-6632
Emergencies: 240-755-4813

Emails: accounting.ol-medleysneck.md@adwparish.org
or
olcmedleysneck@gmail.com

Web page: http://ourladyschurch.org

Sacrament of Baptism
By appointment, with enough time for Parents to
meet with the Priest.

Sacrament of Marriage
Arrangements should be made
six months in advance.

Religious Education
Classes for those attending Public School
please call Parish Office.

Registration in the Parish
Parishioners should be registered.
We need you! Forms are available

at the door to the church.




Ascension of the Lord

REFLECTION
Today we recall Christ’s ascension to his Father in heaven. Before he left, he promised his disciples that he
would be with them always. Indeed, the Lord is with us when we gather in his name, as we listen to the word of
God, and as the bread and wine are consecrated. Let us celebrate the assurance that Christ is with us always, now

and until the end of time.

Today we read the familiar account of Jesus ascending to heaven while his disciples looked on. In the
Gospel, we hear Jesus send his disciples on their mission. In between we hear Saint Paul tell the Ephesians, “May
the eyes of your hearts be enlightened,” prying that they may gain perception in their passion for Jesus Chnst
Whenever we gather and listen to God’s word, may the eyes of our hearts be enlightened as well.

This Sunday’s Readings

First Reading
Acts 1:1-11: Lotd Jesus ascends into a cloud.

Responsorial Psalm
Psalm 47: “God mounts his throne to shouts of joy: a
blare of trumpets for the Lord.”

Second Reading
Ephesians 1:17-23: Christ is the head of the church;
where he is we are called to follow.

Gospel Reading
Matthew 28: 16-20: Jesus commands us to go and
baptize.

Mass Intentions: Fr. John honors all Mass
Intentions when he says Mass in the Rectory daily.
If you would like to post~pone your intention until

public Mass resumes, please call us
301-475-8403.

Our Lady’s Church is excited to offer online
giving for families to easily give one-time and
recurring gifts! Simply make a secure donation via
electronic check, debit or credit card by visiting
https:/fourladyschurch.org/. Click on the “Donate’
button and in the “comment’ section designate how
you want your donation allocated, i.e. Offertory,
Education, Utilities, etc. Please consider sharing
your gifts without the hassle of remembering to send
in checks and envelopes.

NIGHTLY ROSARY
The Council of Catholic Women for the Archdiocese of
Washington (CCW-ADW) invites all, who would like to
unite in prayer at this time of uncertainty, to join in our
nightly Rosary at 8 p.m., 7 days a week. We offer this
prayer for the healing of the Church and for our
currently health - challenged world. To join us, call 605-
468-8016, ID 3570904 at 8 p.m. seven days a week. If
you have any questions, please email us at
archdioceseccw@gmail.com.

Call the Rectory: Please keep Fr. John or the Parish
Office informed if someone is sick or hospitalized.
We can add their name to the prayer list. They can
also have a visit from Fr. John.

REGISTER FOR CCD — RELIGIOUS EDUCATION
It's time to register for CCD which is scheduled to begin on
September 13, 2020. Religious Ed annual fees are $50 for

one child, $90 for two children, $100 for three or more.

- You may register by going to our website and registering

online or print a registration and send it along with
payment to;
Coordinator of Religious Education
Our Lady’s Church Rectory
41348 Medley's Neck Road
Leghardtown, MD 20650
if you register online, please designate in the comment

section that the payment is for “CCD Registration”.

Act of Spiritual €ommunion
My Jesus, | believe that You are present in the Most
Holy Sacramest. | love You above all things, and 1
desire to receive You into my soul.

Since [ cannot at this moment receive You
sacramentally, come at least spiritually into my heart.
I embrace You as if You were already there and unite

mysell whelly to You. Never permit me to be
separated from You. Amen, )

ANNUAL JUBILIARIAN
CELEBRATION OF MARRIAGE
The annual Jubilarian Mass has been postponed to
the fall. More information will be available in
upcoming weeks,

During this Covid-19 Pandermic the parish office is
closed, but Father and the stalf are available
remotely. When visiting the church please remember
social distancing and safe hygiene practices. If you
would like to access the church for private prayer and
reflection please email oferned) imail.com
or call the Parish Office and we willl call return your call.




SUNDAY May 24, 2020 & ITS VIGIL

Mass Intentions
| Sat May 23 Billy Goddard
Sun May 24 Joseph Merton Jarboe
Tue May 26 Jack & Elizabeth Holly
Wed May 27 William J. Marek
Thu May 28 Barbara A, Duvall
Fri May 29 John Bond
Sat May 30 Loyd Stancil
Sun May 31 Eddie Vause

Please, Prav _for the Intentions of Our Sick

Ginny Ulett, John Allum-Poon, Evelyn Ryce, Dennis Gatley, Teresa
Fenwick, James “Boogie” Howe, Keith Harless, Claudia Fenwick,

'~ Cathy Nortis, Ricky Burroughs, Anna Daugherty, Ben DeWeese, Dona

Hamlet, Bob Russell, Rene Chicoine, Jessica Higgs, Margaret
Breakfield, Irene Dixon, Katie Gatley, Pat Bateman, Ann & Jim

Sheasley, Claudia Geroni, Marlene Norris, Sarah Milburn, Agnes Higgs

James N. Trossbach, Edith McFadden, Ann Duchesne, Pat Goin, Beth
Higgs, Peter Van Ryswick, Philip Woodburn, David Wood, Charles
Mills, Alice Holly, Jackson Morgan, Gary Rogers, Wayne Norris, John

el

A. Abell, Jessica Coss, John Fenwick, Cecelia Knott, Angelina Prucha,

Jimmy Ludwig, David Cook, Angel Spalding, Ray Harding, Jr,, Kim
Sariego, Caroline Sadler, Ellic Vance, Deacon Tom & Rose Spalding,
‘Trish (McWilliams) Guy, Elsie Good, Christina Howe, Ethan Swayze,
Jean Bowles Wathen, Jody Van Ryswick, Jimmy Morrisette, Joyce
Thompson, Timothy Sauler, Jacob Johnson, Shane Copsey

Charitable Outreach Committee

During the COVID-19 pandemic, St. Cecilia’s
Food Pantry is closed, so the Charitable Outreach
Committee is continuing to collect food for:

Church of Ascension Food Pantry on Great Mills
Road.

Please continue to leave your donations of non-
perishable food items in the back of the church near
the Sacred Heart Statue. If you need help accessing
the church please call or email the Rectory: 301-

475-8403 or olemedleysneck@gmail.com.

Father Andrew White School Crusader Connections:

Now Enrolling: Our award winning parish school,
Father Andrew White, is now enrolling students for
the 2020-2021 school year. For more information,
check out their website

at www.fatherandrewwhite.org or email our principal,
Ms. Francisco at principal@fatherandrewwhite.org.
She is happy to answer your questions during this
time of extended school closure. Once the

school building is open again, we look forward to
giving you a personalized tour so you can meet the
dedicated and caring staff and find cut how the
students are "Learning Today, Leading Tomorrow,
Living our Faith."

FAW collects Box Tops for Education

(found on products such as General Mills cereals, Old
El Paso products, Ziploc bags and Kleenex), and
Tyson Project A+ labels (found on Tyson frozen
chicken products). The Box Tops for Education
program eams the schoot over $2,000 each year, and
has earned over $25,000 since it started! You can
place your labels in the boxes located at the doors of
the church or mail them to Our Lady’s Church or
Father Andrew White,

CEMETERY NEWS: Please keep in mind that
Archdiocesan Cemetery regulations prohibit
artificial flowers in the grass during the cutting
season. In addition, please refrain from placing
loose objects on or around the headstones as they
are a hazard to the groundskeepers and volunteers
who clean and maintain the cemetery. ‘Thank you.

Message from Archbishop Gregory:

“We are aware of the rapidly developing
district and state guidelines regarding the
coronavirus. My number one priority as your
Archbishop is to ensure the safety and health of all
who attend our Masses, the children in our schools,
and those we welcome through our outreach and
services. Please know that this decision does not
come lightly to close our schools or cancel Masses.
We are profoundly saddened that we are not able

to celebrate our sacraments as a community for the

time being but we know Christ remains with us at
all times — specifically in times of worry like this.

I have made available pastoral and spiritual
resources as well as TV Mass that | encourage you
to use. | also invite you to join us for Mass and
prayer via livestream in our social media. May the
peace of Christ settle any anxieties and fear we
may have. Let us continue to pray for the people
whose lives have been impacted by the coronavirus
as well as those who continue to care for them.” —
Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory

Please see the atfached document which outlines

the Archdiocese’s Plan for-opening Masses.




Archdiocese of
Washington

PUBLIC CELEBRATION OF MASS
AND HOLY COMMUNION OUTSIDE OF MASS

14 May 2020



OVERVIEW

Open to me the gates of holiness: I will enter and give thanks. This is the Lord’s own gate where
the just may enter. (Psalm 118:20)

This document is meant to assist our parishes and pastors and other communities
in planning for the resumption of liturgies indoors. These guidelines cover only the
beginning phases of a long process which we hope will lead to the full resumption of the
liturgical life of our Church. Given the particular situations in different parishes, pastors
should use discretion in the application of these guidelines.

Parishes and other communities should consider forming a task force to help
create and implement these guidelines for their local circumstances. Each plan should
include the following:

Reconfiguration and indoor traffic plan for church/other indoor space to
maintain social distancing

Mass schedule for weekdays and Sundays based on current restrictions
Strategy for scheduling attendance at Mass

Plans for disinfecting worship space after each liturgy

Strategy for training staff/volunteers

Plans for communicating with parish community

Archdiocese of Washingron




I. GENERAL PRINCIPLES

. The dispensation from the obligation to attend Mass on Sundays and holy days of
obligation issued on March 12, 2020, is still in effect until further notice.

. Good communication with parishioners is essential, starting before public
celebrations resume. The method of determining attendance (e.g. sign-ups, lottery,
etc.), the health and hygiene practices, the procedure for receiving Communion,
etc. should be clearly communicated in advance of the first public Mass.

. Even with the resumption of public liturgies, parishioners who are particularly
vulnerable (e.g. over the age of sixty, existing heart or lung conditions, diabetes,
or otherwise immuno-compromised) should be urged to remain home. Such
individuals should not volunteer or be asked to volunteer to fulfill liturgical
ministries. Likewise, parishioners who feel sick in any way and those with any
form of fever or cough should be urged to refrain from public gatherings,
including liturgical celebrations.

. Liturgical celebrations should balance reverence with brevity. The Mass is always
to be celebrated with fidelity to the Roman Missal and the requirements of
liturgical law. However, pastors should also consider the importance of
minimizing exposure time and reducing transmission risks while maintaining the
solemnity and dignity of the celebration. This includes the minimal use of
liturgical ministers and considerations for music.

. Priests of the Archdiocese of Washington possess the faculty to celebrate Mass
twice on weekdays for a good reason, and three times on Sundays or holy days if
a pastoral need requires it. If a parish requires more Masses than its priests can
celebrate, consideration should be given to requesting assistance from neighboring
parishes, religious orders, or other priests within the Archdiocese. If you need
assistance in finding a priest, you may contact the Office of Ministerial Leadership.
In the case of necessity, Holy Communion may also be distributed outside of Mass
as described below in the document (see Section V on page 14 of this document).

Archdiocese of Washington



II. HEALTH AND HYGIENE CONSIDERATIONS

1. Allliturgical celebrations should observe limitations on gathering sizes and ensure
social distancing,.

These limitations are being set by each
jurisdiction and will be communicated in future
communication when a timeline to resume public

Masses is in place.

Members of the same household may sit together, but there should be at least 6
feet of separation otherwise. Gatherings before and after celebrations are
prohibited, including ministers greeting the faithful before and after Mass.

2. All members of the assembly and all ministers, except the priest-celebrant, are to
wear face coverings at all times while in church (the process of receiving Holy
Communion will be discussed later). The priest-celebrant is permitted to wear a
covering during Mass but not required except during the distribution of
Communion.

3. All members of the assembly and all ministers are to sanitize their hands upon
entering the church. Parishes should consider providing hand sanitizer but may
also ask the faithful to bring their own.

4. Pews and other surfaces in the church are to be regularly and thoroughly
disinfected. Indoor air ventilation and circulation is to be maximized to the extent
possible. As much as possible, doors are to be propped open, at least at times of
entry and departure, to minimize contact with door handles or push bars. Ushers
(with face coverings and gloves) may be used to minimize contact with door
handles by opening doors when necessary.

" Archdiocese of Washington



ITI. GUIDELINES FOR PLANNING
Scheduling

1. Pastors may wish to use an online platform to allow people to sign up to attend
Masses, or assign Masses according to last names or some other system. Whatever
means are utilized should be clearly communicated to parishioners.

2. Plans should be developed for situations in which more people are seeking to
attend a Mass than can be permitted under the limitations on gathering,.

3. If several Masses are scheduled on the same day, enough time is to be allowed
between Masses to allow for sanitizing surfaces, for air to be refreshed through
ventilation and circulation, and for worship aids to be disposed of and replaced.
This might take two to three hours, which may be more than a parish’s normal
amount of time available between Masses.

4. Consideration may be given to the use of other available venues (e.g. parish hall)
for Masses, especially if this would allow for the sanitizing of other venues also in
use. In this case, any table used as an altar should be dignified; chairs should be
plastic or metal rather than cloth and thus more easily wiped down; and the
arrangement of the space should maintain social distancing. All directives and
recommendations in this document remain in force.

Preparation of the Congregation

1. For the safety and well-being of parishioners, especially the most vulnerable,
pastors should communicate to their communities the recommendations from the
Centers for Disease Control regarding participation in public gatherings. This
applies to those attending Mass and volunteers. Pastors may consider starting
simply, perhaps by offering one public Mass the first day it is allowed, and then
increasing the number of Masses. Minimizing the risk of community spread in our
churches is essential to keeping people safe and in keeping our churches open for
the celebration of public Mass.

2. Parishioners are to be informed well in advance—even for days or weeks—of the
special measures that will be taken during the Mass, to include:

a. the need to wear face coverings in the church and to sanitize their hands
upon entering the church;

b. the need to maintain social distancing at all times, including in the pews;
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3.

c. the procedure for taking up the collection and the necessity that no one
touch a basket that may be offered;

d. the procedure for receiving Holy Communion—including precise
instructions on how to remove and replace their facial covering (see
“Instructions for receiving Holy Communion” below) —and the routes to
be taken to and from the sanctuary during the Communion rite;

e. the procedure and routes for departing from the church (including
dismissal by pews).

To the extent possible and within reason, parishioners should be encouraged to
minimize the use of restrooms, since these must be sanitized after every use. Signs
may be posted to remind congregants of this necessity.

Preparation of Ministers

L,

Ministers should be thoroughly briefed on the contents of this document and the
strict necessity to maintain social distancing and safety for all participants in the
Mass.

For the most part, the use of lay ministers in the sanctuary —readers, altar servers,
sacristans, and extraordinary ministers of Holy Communion—should be severely
curtailed or omitted altogether. Exceptions can be made to assist priests who may
themselves be vulnerable.

Permanent deacons should discuss with their pastor’s particular circumstances
such as age, pre-existing conditions, secular employment, or family health
situations that may limit their participation in parish liturgical ministry.

Ushers should be limited to the number actually needed, given the size and layout
of the church. Ushers must wear face coverings and follow all social distancing
precautions.

The use of choirs should be omitted. The preferred musical accompaniment at
Mass consists of one cantor and one organist or pianist. Consideration may also be
given to omitting congregational singing altogether in order to minimize particle
spread.

 Archdiocese of Washington



Preparation of the Church

1.

2.

Baptismal fonts and holy water stoups are to remain empty until further notice.

Hymnals, missalettes, and other worship aids are to be removed from pews. If the
use of worship aids cannot be avoided, they should be disposable, used only once,
and then discarded. Likewise, printed bulletins are not to be distributed; digital
bulletins can be posted on parish web sites or sent by e-mail.

Seating arrangements in the sanctuary should maintain social distancing.

Signs or markers on pews, walls, and floors can help to ensure that proper
distancing is maintained. Such signs and markers should be dignified in
appearance.

Routes of liturgical processions should maintain social distancing between
ministers and members of the assembly.

Routes for people approaching to receive communion, and then returning to their
pews, should be established and clearly marked to help maintain social distancing,.

(These may be very different from the routes to which people are accustomed.)

Parishes should continue live-streaming services and, insofar as possible, continue
ministry to those who are sick or homebound.

Archdiocese of \‘-Vnshington




A Quick Checklist

Pastors should consider the following matters as they plan for the implementation of
these directives:

1. What method will the parish use to determine attendance? How will the
parishioners sign up, and how will they be notified?

2. Does the parish have enough cleaning supplies to clean the church and other areas
between Masses? What will be the procedures for cleaning the church and other
areas (including the sanctuary, the sacristy, pews, surfaces, restrooms, etc.)? How
long will it take to clean between Masses?

3. Given the above considerations, how many Masses are possible in a day? What
additional space is available for use? Are there enough priests to meet this need?

4. Is the church properly prepared, with necessary signage in place? Do all routes for

ministers and congregants maintain sufficient social distancing? Have all hymnals,
missalettes, and other worship aids been removed?

" Archdiocese of Washington




IV. PARTICULAR GUIDANCE FOR THE CELEBRATION OF MASS
Introductory Rites
1. With due respect for the solemn nature of the liturgy, pastors should consider
selecting a shorter option for the Penitential Act itself or for the sung setting of the

Kyrie.

2. With due respect for the solemn nature of the liturgy, pastors should consider
reciting the Gloria or selecting a shorter sung setting.

3. The priest could place the missal on a stand at the chair or even on the altar when
he recites the presidential prayers, rather than having a server hold the book.
Liturgy of the Word
1. Ministers are to maintain social distancing as they approach or leave the ambo.
2. A Deacon who asks for the blessing from the Priest-celebrant is to maintain social
distancing.
Prayer of the Faithful — Universal Prayer
1. The Prayer of the Faithful is encouraged, especially on Sundays and in live-
streamed Masses. Pastors are encouraged to limit the number of petitions to four
(for the needs of the Church; for public authorities and the salvation of the whole
world; for those burdened by any kind of difficulty; for the local community) and
to aim for brevity in each petition.
2. That being said, the Prayer of the Faithful may fittingly include petitions for those
impacted by the coronavirus and those who cannot be present at the Mass.

Preparation of the Altar and Gifts

1. All ministers, including the Priest-celebrant, are to disinfect their hands before
preparing the altar and gifts.

2. The number of ministers preparing the altar and gifts is to be kept to a minimum

and social distancing is to be maintained; thus vessels, cruets, etc., should not be
handed directly to the Priest-celebrant or Deacon.

Archdiocese of Washington
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3. If the Priest-celebrant elects not to wear a face covering during Mass, then the
ciboria for the congregation should be placed on a corporal away from the
celebrant’s paten and covered with lids or palls. Chalices for concelebrating
Priests, for Deacons, or for the gluten intolerant (if these are used) should be
covered with palls until the reception of Communion.

4. The Priest-celebrant may wash his hands himself at the side of the altar, using the
vessels and towel placed there before the start of Mass or during the preparation
of the altar.

5. The presentation of the gifts by members of the assembly is to be omitted.

6. A collection may be taken up, but baskets are not to be passed and social
distancing is to be maintained.

7. Baskets with long handles may be used by ushers if proper social distancing (six
feet) can be maintained.

8. Baskets or other appropriate receptacles may also be placed at the entrances of the
church, and an announcement may be made at an appropriate time directing
attention to them (such as parishioners could drop their offertory in the basket or
receptacle as they exit the church). An usher, who maintains social distancing, can
assist with this process.

Lord’s Prayer

1. The practice of holding hands during the Lord’s Prayer is strictly prohibited.

Sign of Peace

’

1. The invitation, “Let us offer each other the sign of peace,’
peace that follows, are to be omitted until further notice.

and the exchange of

% Archdiocese Uf \Vushington
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Fraction of the Bread

1. At the time of the ritual fractioning, the Priest-celebrant should avoid touching
consecrated Hosts that will be distributed to members of the assembly.

Communion Rite

1. Each Priest and Deacon is to consume the Precious Blood from separate chalices.
(Note that while the Deacon here has his own chalice, he must be given his chalice
by the Priest-celebrant; he is not permitted to communicate himself.) Each is to
purify the chalice he uses.

2. Immediately after consuming the Sacrament, the Priest-celebrant and Deacon are
to disinfect their hands, even if they do not distribute Communion.

3. If the Priest-celebrant has elected not to wear a face covering during Mass, he must
put on a face covering for the distribution of Communion.

4. The distribution of the Precious Blood to the laity is suppressed until further notice
unless their celiac disease is so severe; then it is left to pastors to determine how to
handle, perhaps by consecrating a separate chalice.

5. In order to minimize the number of ministers exposed to individual contact, only
ordinary ministers of Communion are to distribute Communion at the present. If
the ordinary minister, even if he is the principal celebrant, is vulnerable to
infection and no other ordinary minister is able to assist, then he may ask an
extraordinary minister to distribute Communion. The practice of self-
communication (i.e. a communicant taking a host from the ciborium instead of
receiving from a minister) remains prohibited.

6. A small table is to be placed next to each station for distribution. On each table is
to be placed a corporal, a purificator, and a hand sanitizer.

7. If the minister of Communion touches the hand of a communicant, or if a
communicant receives on the tongue, the minister is to place the ciborium on the
corporal on the nearby table, taking care not to touch the ciborium with the hand
used for distribution. The minister then removes any particles from his fingers
using the purificator and thoroughly disinfects his hands before continuing with
distribution.

8. Instructions for receiving Holy Communion (which can be used to communicated
to parishioners using these or similar words):

" Archdiocese of Washington
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All Catholics present who are in a state of grace are invited to receive
Communion at this time.

Those who have health concerns and do not wish to receive sacramental
Communion may make an Act of Spiritual Communion [which can be
found in your worship aid / which will be led by __ before / after the
distribution of Communion].

Those who will not receive communion should not come forward with
hands crossed for a blessing; there is a blessing for everyone at the end of
Mass.

. Children who will not receive communion but who are old enough to
remain quietly in their pew should do so, and not get in the line for
Communion.

When you approach for Communion, please remain six feet from others in
the line and from the minister. When it is your time to receive, keep your
mask on and remain six feet away from the minister while he shows the
Host and says, The Body of Christ. After you respond, Amen, approach the
minister.

Place one hand under the other while keeping your fingers together,
making “a throne for the King,” as St. Cyril of Jerusalem says. Receive the
Host in your hand, then step six feet away from the minister. Then carefully
loosen your facial covering (or mask by an ear loop), consume the Host, and
replace the facial covering. If the minister accidentally touches anyone’s
hand, he will immediately disinfect his own hands.

. Those who wish to receive Communion on the tongue are asked to [go to a
particular minister / wait until the end of Communion / etc.] to help us
accommodate this preference. Although each person retains the right to
receive on the tongue, the Centers for Disease Control have recommended
against it; but more importantly, out of love for our brothers and sisters,
and out of kind concern for the vulnerable and our sacred ministers, those
who normally receive on the tongue are respectfully asked to consider
receiving in the hand as a temporary measure. It is a legitimate practice
attested to in our Catholic Tradition since the ancient Church. The minister
will immediately disinfect his hands after each communicant who receives
on the tongue, even if no physical contact is made.

Archdiocese of Washington
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9. After the distribution of Communion is complete, all ministers of Communion are

to disinfect their hands.

10. After the distribution of Communion is complete, the Priest-celebrant may set

aside the face covering on a separate table which should be disinfected before and
after each Mass.

11. With due reverence for the Body and Blood of Christ and due respect for the sacred

vessels, purification may take place after Mass, to ensure careful and sanitary
purification.

Prayer After Communion

L

Prior to the Prayer after Communion, according to the needs of the gathered
assembly or if live-streaming is taking place, a minister may lead an Act of
Spiritual Communion for those who are present but, out of concern for their safety,
did not receive sacramental Communion or for those who are watching via live-
stream. The Act of Spiritual Communion may also be led by a minister prior to the
distribution of Communion.

Final Blessing and Dismissal

1.

Pastors should consider having the congregation dismissed by rows, under the
supervision of ushers, to avoid crowding at the exits of the church.

Doors should be propped open to avoid unnecessary contact with door handles
and pushbars.
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V. HOLY COMMUNION OUTSIDE OF MASS

When it is not possible to celebrate a public Mass to provide the Eucharist to a
congregation (especially due to the restriction on the number of Masses allowed to be
celebrated by a priest in a day) it is possible to use the “Rite of Distributing Holy
Communion Outside Mass,” found in Holy Communion and Worship of the Eucharist
Outside Mass.

1. An ordinary minister of Communion must preside at this liturgy. He is to decide
whether the longer or the shorter form of the rite is to be used.

2. The directives for public celebrations of Mass given above apply, mutatis mutandis,
to public celebrations of Holy Communion outside of Mass.

3. In all celebrations, a brief instruction is to be given, to include at least a brief
catechesis on the essential connection between the sacrifice of the Mass and the
reception of Holy Communion. The following are excerpts from the Introduction
to Holy Communion outside Mass, nos. 14-15:

a. It is proper that those who are prevented from being present at the
community’s celebration [of the Mass] should be refreshed with the
Eucharist. In this way they may realize that they are united not only with
the Lord’s Sacrifice but also with the community itself and are supported
by the love of their brothers and sisters.

b. When [the faithful] receive Communion outside Mass, they are closely
united with the sacrifice which perpetuates the Sacrifice of the Cross. They
are sharers in the sacred banquet in which by communion in the Body and
Blood of the Lord the people of God shares in the blessings of the Paschal
Sacrifice, renews the New Covenant once made by God with men in the
Blood of Christ, and by faith and hope prefigures and anticipates the
eschatological banquet in the kingdom of the Father, proclaiming the Death
of the Lord until he comes.

4. If the presider is vulnerable to infection and no other ordinary minister is able to
assist, he may ask an extraordinary minister to carry out the act of distributing
Communion.

5. Communion may be distributed outside Mass, only within the rites provided in

the liturgical books Holy Communion and Worship of the Eucharist outside Mass
and Pastoral Care of the Sick.

P Archdiocese of Washington
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& Pre-need Services Provided

3 lB é[ Brinsield Funeral Home, PA. ~ Brinsfield Funeral Home, PA.
7ins, 9205 Hollwood Road 3019 Three Noth Road
Lfe Celebrations aneral Bome’s and (rematory "™ M 2460 Chaﬂ“"e;;ﬂmd 2
Traditional Funerals, Cremation Services, Memorial Packages BFH@hrinsheldfuneral.com

Breton Veterinary Hospital

Lynn M. Fenwick D.V.M.

22646 Cedar Lane Ct.
P.O. Box 636
Leonardtown, MD

Small Animal Medicine, Surgery, (301) 475-7808
Dentistry & Boarding www.bretonvet.com

Vv ETERIN ARY
HOSPITAL

@e Charlotte Hall — 301-884-5636
M c KAY'S

%}7,« Frercls @ e rarececy

Hollywood — 301-475-2531

Leonardtown — 301-997-1828

HANCOCK REFRIGERATION

COMPANY, INC.
NG

“andl St. Mary's
Dhany

and Eteclrma! Supp?y

~
—~
—t

—

rd
7
21700 Great Mills Road
Lexington Park, MD 20653
Phone: 301-862-4010

www.stmaryslighting.com

+ High Speed Digital Printing:
Color and Black/White

+ Wedding Invitations, Programs
and Accessories

« Commercial Offset Printing

« Custom Full Color Envelopes

+ Multiple Binding Options

* In House Graphic Design

Heating + Air Conditioning
Commercial Refrigeration
301-475-8298
www.hancockrefrig.com
® ® _
Printing Press, Inc.
Copy = Print = Design
41690 Courthouse Drive « Leuﬁardtuwn, MD 20650
Phone: 301-475-5531 = orders@printingpressinc.com
HOURS: Mon - Thur 8 a.m. to § p.m. - Friday 8 a.m. to 4 p.m.
www.printingpressinc.com

301-475-1778

www.accurofegunsandammo.com

ACCU RATE

ACCURATE GUNS & AMMO

Loveville, MD

Shah Associates, MD, LLC | .

A Tradition of Excellence in Healthcare
24035 Three Notch Road

HOHVWOOd’ MD 20636 P.O. Box 497 Parisn CEMETERY
301-373-7900 MECHANICSVILLE INFORMATION CHarLES COUNTY
MaryLanD 20659 301-475-5005 or 301-932-1766 301-932-1766

The Catholic Cemeteries
of the
Archdiocese of Washington, Inc.
Southern Maryland Regianal Office

ST. Mary’s County
301-475-5005

38888 Dr. Jonnson Rb. WWW.CCAW.ORG

22697 Washington Street, P.O. Box 338
Leonardtown, MD 20650

301.475.9770

Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday
10:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m.
Wednesday & Friday
10:00 a.m. - 6:00 p.m.
ber and D

Tzt

CATHOLIC BOOKSTORE

led in M

www.breadoflifecenterforpeace.org

This Space Available for your Advertisement!
Please call our office for further Information:

301-475-8403

Hours will be

25470-C Point Lookout Road
Leonardtown, Md. 20650
Tel. (301)690-2113

k) eonardtown LetsEat@Ileonardtowngrille.net
STEAKS - CRABCAKES - SEAFOOD - BURGERS — PASTA — SOUPS
Hours: Man = Thu 11am —9pm

Friday 11am - 10pm
Saturday 9am -10pm

Please Pationize Our Sponsors
These Advertisers have been
generous with their support of

our Parish Bulletin ...

= Let us say thanks by

% supporting their businesses.
Let them know you saw
their Ad in your Bulletin.

SERVING BREAKFAST ON STAURDAY 3AM-12PM




